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October 5, 2009 
 
Steven J. Nastruz 
Public Health, Seattle 
And King County 
19600 20th Ave NW 
Shoreline, WA  98177 
 
 
 Re: Formal Interpretation letter ballot results FI003 
  Final Closing Date: September 30, 2009 
  2006/2009 Uniform Plumbing Code 
 
 
Dear Mr. Nastruz: 
 
I am transmitting to you herewith the following final ballot results. 
 
The proposed Formal Interpretation asks the following question(s): 
 

Question 1: In accordance with Section 413.1 are all public-use lavatories required 
to be limited to a maximum temperature of 120º? 

  
 Answer: Yes 
 
 

Question 2. Does Section 413.1 only apply to fixtures designated as use for persons  
with disabilities? 
  
Answer: No 

 
 
The proposed Formal Interpretations were balloted through the Plumbing Technical Committee 
in accordance with Section 6 Formal Interpretations and achieved the necessary three-fourths 
majority agreement for both questions in accordance with Section 6-3.4.  
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In accordance with Section 6-4.2 of the Regulations Governing Committee Projects, this formal 
interpretation shall apply to the 2006 and 2009 editions of the Uniform Plumbing Code. Please 
note that the effective date of the formal interpretation will be 20 days from the date of this letter, 
unless an appeal is filed with the IAPMO Standards Council in accordance with Section 1-6 of 
the Regulations Governing Committee Projects. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Lynne Simnick   
Director of Code Development 
 
CC: Members of the Plumbing TC 
 IAPMO Standards Council 
 Gabriella Davis, Secretary, Standards Council 
 Matt Sigler, Staff Liaison 


